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Upcoming Club Program 
 

 To see upcoming guest speakers use this link - http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/program1.htm 

Presidents Report  
 
Hi All, 
 
What an interesting week I have had with it coming up so fast to Christmas. I have been to 
many Christmas breakups which has been good. Our breakup is on Sunday 20

th
 December 

at Bill and Dianne’s, a great THANKYOU in anticipations to them as they are always so 
generous in opening their home up to us.  
 
We had a quiet meeting last week with several things being discussed. I have received 
some Emails from our DG so will include a bit of information from them for you. I have 
handed on the Muna information to Bill for the New Year so maybe we can look at Westall 
Secondary College. 
 
Sha and Pramen came and spoke on the great things that have been achieved so far with 
funding we have been able to raise and send to Nepal. They explained the hold up due to 
the Indian Government, which is such a shame due to the needs in Nepal but they are very 
hopeful this will all be settled quickly and works will resume. 
 
Rotary Foundation information:- 
 
End Polio results look good 
 
The progress made over the past twelve months should encourage us all to strongly 
believe that the end of our 30 year battle is very, very close. Just 60 cases of the wild polio 
virus being reported this year against a tally of 315 at the same time last year is proof 
positive that the job has almost been done.  Having said that, there’s still an awful lot of 
work to do and even with no cases the vaccination program has to go on for at least 
another three years. All of that will cost money and in that light it was disappointing to see 
the November polio contribution figures coming in at such a low level. The target is 
US$1,500 per club, per year until the job has been done. Rotary clubs of the world own this 
magnificent program and we need to be in it right up to the end! 
 

Date Speaker Chairperson Desk Visitors 

14
th
 

December 
TBA Glenys Pattison Warren 

Fricke 
All Members 

21
st
 

December 
Meeting changed 
to Sunday the 20

th
 

for the clubs 
Christmas Party. 

Glenys Pattison  All Members 

28
th
 

December 
No meeting due to 
Christmas break 
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Rotary Four Way 
Test 

"Of the things we think, say or 
do: 
 
1. Is it the Truth? 
2. Is it Fair to all concerned? 
3. Will it build goodwill and 
better friendships? 
4. Will it be beneficial to all 
concerned?" 

 

 

              

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rotary Foundation and RAWCS - A powerful combination 
 
While not every project presents opportunities, clubs should always examine the 
possibilities that exist to match the energy and action of a RAWCS project with the 
additional funding that could be available through The Rotary Foundation’s grants program. 
Many RAWCS projects are tailor-made for a Global Grant application and as long as the 
key requirements are covered, there is no reason why it couldn’t happen. 
 
Global Grant Sustainability Simplified 
 

Sometimes it’s a bit difficult to get your head around the concept of sustainability so 

perhaps checking the graphic explanation might help. 
 

Don’t forget to be thinking about the Convention at Shepparton in March. These are always 

very valuable information sharing and learning plus the extra fellowship we have. 

 

Well guys I haven’t written too much this week just cut and pasted the Rotary Foundation 

information as it is good for us all to know. 

 

See you on Monday  
 
Glenys Pattison 
 

Last Meeting & Notes  
 

Last Meeting (7th December): 
 
Apologies = Ed Allchin, John Goldspink, Ralph Zuccaro, Lesley Zuccaro, Heather Norling, 
Bronwen Lamond, Jim Cochrane, Jean Cochrane, Val Manuelpillai and Tom Portelli. 
Make Ups = None 
Leave of Absence = None. 
Visitors = Pramen Shrestha, Max Fisher (Great Nephew of Dianne Sides). 
 
This week our guest speakers were Sha Rijal who is a member of our club and Pramen 
Shrestha who is Sha’s husband. Both Sha & Pramen gave an update on what has been 
happening with the funds raised from the Nepal Earthquake Appeal. 
 
Sha explained how in April 2015 the Nepal Earthquake took the lives of approx 9,000 
people and injured more that 25,000 people. The earthquake occurred at 11:56 am Nepal 
time with a magnitude of 7.9 Mg. Its epicentre was at Barpak, Gorkha District of Nepal. It 
was the worst national disaster to strike Nepal since 1934. 
 
Thousands of people were homeless with entire villages devastated across many districts 
of the country. Centuries old buildings were destroyed at the World Heritage Site 
(UNESCO), including some of the old palace, temples and stupas. 
 
The Rotary Club of Pashupati Kathmandu who follows the motto “Service above Self” could 
not bear to see such a disaster and immediately initiated a quick relief fund to help the 
people of the affected areas. They provided tarpaulins, water, medicine and instant food to 
the victims. The members of the Rotary club along with the Rotaract club attended and 
supported the victims in the affected areas. 
 
After visiting the most vulnerable affected area “Sankhu of Kathmandu District” where most 
of the physical structures were devastated, the Rotary Club of Pashupati decided to make 
temporary shelters for the victims. Sankhu is the ancient Newari town located in the north-
eastern corner of Kathmandu Valley and is about 17 km from the capital city Kathmandu. 
With the help of the local social worker they visited the poor community and chose those 
needy people to rebuild their houses.  There were financial problems to solve the project, 
but with the help of the kind hearted Rotary Club of Clayton, who organised the “Nepal 
Earthquake Appeal”, $6,300 AUD was provided and the Rotary Club of Pashupati 
completed the project of building seven temporary shelters for the affected people. 

http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/76602372:7zOUWjCVN:m:1:2796143551:310A199FD0B7BBB37C8D874C3455D471:r
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THE OBJECT OF 
ROTARY 

1.  The development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for service;  
 
2.  High ethical standards in 
business and professions; the 
recognition of the worthiness 
of all useful occupations, and 
the dignifying of each 
Rotarian's occupation as an 
opportunity to serve society;  
 
3.  The application of the 
ideal of service in each 
Rotarian's personal, 
business, and community life;  
 
4.  The advancement of 
international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through 
a world fellowship of business 
and professional persons 
united in the ideal of service. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

After this project the Rotary Club of Pashupati are planning to build more eco-friendly 
houses in Sankhu and Indrayani villages near Kathmandu for the victims with the financial 
support provided by the Rotary Club of Clayton. The club has already received the $8,300 
AUD which will go towards this next project. 
 
To finish of the presentation both Sha and Pramen explained that the Rotary Club of 
Pashupati would like to heartily thank the members of the Rotary Club of Clayton and other 
Rotarians from around Melbourne for their kind support to rebuild Nepal. 
 
Please note that until further notice our meetings will be held at the Clayton RSL.  

 
Meeting Notes: 
 

 Glenys Pattison informed the club that we have received information on MUNA 
(Model United Nations Assembly) next year which has now been passed on to 
Bill Sides. 

 Warren Fricke let the club know that Stepping Stones are having a luncheon on 
Thursday 17

th
 December and he has been invited to attend. As Warren will not 

be available he is looking if someone can take his place to attend. 
 Glenys Pattison advised the club that we have been invited to attend the Rotary 

Club of Huntingdale’s 30
th
 Anniversary / Christmas break-up dinner on Friday 

18
th
 December at the Oakleigh-Carnegie RSL. The time is 7:00 pm and the cost 

is $40 per person. If you wish to attend can you please contact Sandy Hamilton 
directly by the 14

th
 December. Full details are on the flyer attached to this 

bulletin. 
 Warren Fricke gave an update on the Primary School Awards. The club will be 

making presentations at three local Primary schools over the next couple of 
weeks. Awards will be presented at the graduation nights for the grade 6 leavers. 
The value of each award is a JB HiFi voucher $50, together with a letter of 
congratulations from our Club President. The schools are Clayton North Primary 
School, Clayton South Primary School and Clarinda Primary School. Warren has 
reported that the dates for the Graduation nights are as follows: - Clayton North 
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Special 
Announcements 

19th December – Lesley 

Zuccaro Birthday. 

19th December – Ed & 

Margot Allchin 
Wedding Anniversary. 

24th December – Sha 

Rijal Birthday 

24th December – Bob 

Millen Birthday 

28th December – Jon 
Breisch Birthday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

is on Tuesday 8
th
 December at 7:30 pm, Clarinda is on Tuesday 15

th
 December 

at 6:30 pm and Clayton South is on Thursday 17
th
 December at a time to be 

advised. Warren is looking for volunteers who can help out by attending Clarinda 
& Clayton South. 

 Dianne & Bill Sides have offered their home again this year so that the club can 
hold their Christmas Break Up which will be on Sunday 20

th
 December. This will 

replace our meeting on the 21
st
 December and will be held at lunchtime. Dianne 

has advised that she will contact members individually on what is required on the 
day. 

 Dianne Sides spoke to the club again about the opportunity for our club to help 
out the Monash Childrens Hospital with supplying clothing for kids and also 
suppling arts supplies for the Art Therapy Classes at the Hospital. Dianne has 
now followed up with the Childrens Hospital and has provided a list of articles 
which the club or members can buy and donate. Items on the list are:- 
1. Playing cards 
2. UNO cards 
3. Packets of Textas, Crayons & Pencils 
4. Colouring Books 
5. Drawing Pads 
6. Childrens Story Books 
7. Packets of Art & Craft material 
8. Glue Sticks 
9. Photocopy Paper 
10. Match Box Cars 
11. Plastic Figurines & Farm Animals & Dinosaurs 
12. Comics/Childrens Magazines 
13. Party Novelty Packs 
14. Baby socks or singlets or bibs 
15. Baby “Hard” Books 
16. Cute Note Books 
17. Pretty Pens 
18. Any other items you can think of... 

 Dianne Sides gave an update on the Market / Car boot sale we wish to hold as a 
fundraiser to support the Monash Childrens Hospital. Bronwen has been in 
contact with Clayton North Primary School about using their oval and they have 
agreed to let the club use it. The date is Saturday 5

th
 March 2016. More details to 

follow.  
 
 

Foundation Facts 
 

 
 
Did you know that a PHF+1 refers to a Paul Harris Fellow recognition pin with one 
Sapphire?  
 

Important Club Dates                          
 
Sunday 20/12/15 – Club Christmas Party at the home of Bill & Dianne Sides. This will be at 
lunch time. (More details TBA). 
 
Monday 28/12/15 – No Club Meeting. 
 
Monday 04/01/16 – No Club Meeting. 
 
Sunday 31/01/16 – BBQ at Bunnings Oakleigh South. 
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District 9810 News 

Recognise outstanding community service by people with disabilities, who by their actions, 
serve as "Shining examples" to the community at large. 

Nominations for this year's 2015-16            Southern Districts Shine On 
Recognition close December 15, and will be celebrated on April 17, 2016. 

Know someone? Contact your local Rotary Club or send a message through this site. 
Check this link for more information: 

http://southerndistricts-rotary.com/wordpress/southern-districts-rotary-shine-on-
awards/ 

 
 

Rotaract Club of Monash 
 

 
 

Club Meeting Details: 
 
The Club meets on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 7:30pm  
Mulgrave Neighbourhood House 
36 – 42 Mackie Road, Mulgrave  
(Melways 80C3) 
 

Upcoming Rotaract Events: 
 

 16
th
 December – Monash Rotaract Christmas Break-up at the Mulgrave 

Community House at 7:30 pm 
 

Rotaract Roster: 
 

Date Rotarian to Visit 

16
th
 December John Barnes 

3
rd

 February Jon Breisch 

 
If you cannot attend on the night you are rostered,  please organise a replacement to 
take your place. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/rotary?source=feed_text&story_id=736525389782995
http://southerndistricts-rotary.com/wordpress/southern-districts-rotary-shine-on-awards/
http://southerndistricts-rotary.com/wordpress/southern-districts-rotary-shine-on-awards/
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Upcoming Events in Monash 
 

Australia Day 2016 
 
Tuesday 26 January 2016 
Monash Civic Centre, Glen Waverley 
10:00 am to 2:00 pm 
 
The City of Monash Australia Day celebrations will take place at the Monash Civic Centre 
on the Australia Day Public Holiday. 
 
Commencing with a Flag Raising ceremony and Citizenship Ceremony, the official 
proceedings will be followed by a family day of entertainment in the Glen Waverley Library 
forecourt area. The afternoon will feature music, food stalls and interactive workshops and 
activities. 
 

Celebrate Australia Day in Monash 
 
City of Monash also celebrates Australia Day by promoting a program of community events 
and special activities held throughout Monash over the long weekend period spanning 
Friday 22 January to Tuesday 26 January 2016. 
 

Upcoming Events in Kingston 
 

Globe to Globe World Music Festival 
 
Tuesday 26 January 2016 
Namatijra Park, Springs Road, Clayton South 
11:00 am to 10:00 pm 
 
Proudly presented by the City of Kingston, the Globe to Globe World Music Festival is 
Kingston's annual Australia Day event that showcases the very best in world music as well 
as a range of dance, craft workshops, cuisine from around the globe, rides, entertainment 
and a spectacular fireworks finale. 
 

Where other Clubs Meet 
 
A Rotarian can attend the weekly meeting of any Rotary club around the world. This is a 
“make-up” and counts as attendance credit when you are not able to attend a meeting of 
your own club.  
 
Details for all District 9810 clubs can be obtained in the district directory or website 
www.9810rotary.org.au Details for clubs around the world are available in the RI Directory 
(held by the club secretary) and on the RI website (www.rotary.org) 
 

Reminders 
 
Please ensure that the club is aware if you will be missing a meeting. Contact Lesley 
Zuccaro on 0438 505 286 or at info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au by 4 pm on the day of 
the meeting, if you are not going to be present.  
 
Contributions for inclusion into the Bulletin should be passed to michaele@netspace.net.au  
by Thursday evening of each week. 
 
Please remember if you cannot perform your rostered job, it is your duty to find a 
replacement to take your place. 
 
Note:- Visit our new facebook page at:- https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton?ref=hl#!/rotaryclubclayton 

http://www.9810rotary.org.au/
http://www.rotary.org/
mailto:info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au
mailto:michaele@netspace.net.au
https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton?ref=hl#!/rotaryclubclayton
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Joke of the Week 
 
A young Scottish lad and lass were sitting on a low stone wall, holding hands, gazing out 
over the loch. For several minutes they sat silently. Then finally the girl looked at the boy 
and said, “A penny for your thoughts, Angus”. 
 
“Well, uh, I was thinkin’ . . . perhaps it’s aboot time for a wee kiss.” The girl blushed, then 
leaned over and kissed him lightly on the cheek. Then he blushed. The two turned once 
again to gaze out over the loch. Minutes passed and the girl spoke again. “Another penny 
for your thoughts, Angus.”  
 
“Well, uh, I was thinkin’ perhaps it’s noo aboot time for a wee cuddle.” The girl blushed, 
then leaned over and cuddled him for a few seconds. Then he blushed. The two turned 
once again to gaze out over the loch. After a while she again said, “Another penny for your 
thoughts, Angus”. 
 
“Well, uh, I was thinkin’ perhaps it’s aboot time you let me put my hand on your leg.” The 
girl blushed, then took his hand and put it on her knee. Then he blushed. The two turned 
once again to gaze out over the loch before the girl spoke again. “Another penny for your 
thoughts, Angus.” 
 
The lad glanced down with a furled brow. “Well, noo,” he said, “my thoughts are a wee bit 
more serious this time.” 
 
“Really?” said the lass in a whisper, filled with anticipation. 
 
“Aye,” said the lad, nodding. The girl looked away in shyness, began to blush, and bit her 
lip in anticipation of the ultimate request. 
 
Then he said, “Dae ye nae think it’s aboot time ye paid me the first three pennies?” 
 

Rotary International News 
 

Indian hospital project is eye-opening 
 
By Anne Ford 
The Rotarian 
08-Dec-2015  

 

 
 
Rotary International / Alyce Henson 

From the November 2015 issue of The Rotarian 

https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en/news-media/magazines/rotarian
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When Camilla McGill planned her first visit to India about 10 years ago, she couldn’t have 
known how quickly – nor how painfully – she’d learn one of the trip’s most important 
lessons. 

“I was alone in a hotel, and I had a nightmare,” she says. “I jumped out of bed, caught my 
foot in the sheet, fell to the floor, and hit my head.” In the morning, she found herself dizzy 
and disoriented, with a blossoming black eye, but she was determined to keep her first 
appointment: assisting with a National Immunization Day event with Rotarians at a nearby 
hospital. 

“I didn’t find the hospital I was looking for,” she says, “but I came across a group of nuns 
who care for tuberculosis patients. They took me in, cleaned me up, and put me back 
together.” She soon resumed her work, grateful that the strangers’ kindness had 
sidetracked her. 

“As Westerners, we’re often taught to take initiative: ‘Be the leader! Stick to the plan!’” 
McGill says. “Most of the Indians I’ve met don’t work that way; they work with people. It’s 
about relationships.” 

A decade after that first trip, the relationships McGill has built with Indian, Canadian, and 
U.S. Rotarians have helped hundreds of India’s poorest citizens in a variety of projects. 

Her journey began about 9,300 miles away from India, in the town of Pearland, Texas. 
When she and her husband moved there from Canada for his job, McGill returned to school 
to study inter-cultural communication – and joined the local Rotary club. “I went to the 2005 
Rotary International Convention in Chicago my first year as a member,” she recalls. “I saw 
the full international component of Rotary on display. I was amazed to learn that there were 
grants available to do all kinds of things.” 

Through Indian friends back in Canada, McGill had developed an interest in India, and she 
sensed an opportunity. She took to the Web, browsing posts from Rotary clubs working in 
the country. Volunteers were needed for many projects, including schools, a maternity 
hospital, and an eye hospital, with the Rotary Club of Anakapalle, a small town in east-
central India. “I contacted them, and I went,” she says. 

The hotel mishap aside, that first journey was a success. A $1,000 donation from the 
Rotary Club of Pearland furnished Anakapalle schools with desks and benches, and later, 
larger grants from The Rotary Foundation supported projects benefiting the town’s 
maternity and eye hospitals. 

McGill and her husband relocated again after Texas – first to Wilmington, Del., and then, 
after retirement, to Sarnia, Ont. – but the moves didn’t slow her volunteer efforts. She 
joined a Rotary club in Delaware and kept working on grant projects. In Sarnia, she joined 
the Rotary Club of Sarnia-Bluewaterland, which co-sponsored a Rotary Foundation Global 
Grant project with the Anakapalle club last year at the eye hospital. 

“Cataracts are much more common in India than they are here,” McGill explains. “The 
sunlight there causes some cases, and diet – particularly insufficient food – can play a role. 
When the eye hospital opened in 2000, the goal was to provide 40 free cataract surgeries 
per month and dispense eye medications to the poor.” The grant last year provided 
cataract surgeries for 760 people, medical treatment for about 2,500 patients with other eye 
conditions, and medical seminars on best practices for improving eye health. 

Through annual visits, McGill has witnessed Rotary’s impact on the hospital. “One year we 
paid for painting and new tiles, and we’ve purchased a new autoclave,” she says. “Many 
other Rotary clubs from the West have donated ophthalmologic microscopes. Now the 
hospital could use a phacoemulsifier” – an expensive piece of equipment that uses 
vibration to pulverize and extract the cataract. It will help improve outcomes for patients 
with limited access to health care – which McGill describes as the most rewarding part of 
this work. 
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Her visits to Anakapalle have allowed her to see how vital the hospital’s services are to the 
community too. “One day I was visiting the eye hospital, and the staff was smiling and 
happy and laughing, and I asked why,” she says. “It turned out that a man was coming in 
who’d had a damaged eye removed at an early age. He had only one eye left, and a 
completely white cataract was covering that entire retina. The hospital was going to remove 
the cataract, and the staff knew he would be able to see again. That was exhilarating to 
see happen.” 

She hopes other Western Rotarians pursuing global grant projects will visit potential 
partner clubs and project sites, she says. “Once that’s done, the grant becomes more than 
a piece of paper. We can feel what the need is, in addition to knowing what the need is.” 
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At this time of year, it's so easy to get caught up in trying to find the perfect Christmas present. 

Yet if you're anything like us, all you really want is good health and happiness for you and your loved 
ones.  

This Christmas, you can share this gift with others through Share the Care. 

Choose from 11 gifts that share your life-saving care with Victorians, young and old! 

You might like to choose a Box of Tricks to help children cope with pain, or two Bags of Fun to help 
sick kids forget they’re sick for a few minutes. Or perhaps Love Life Longer, so an elderly person can 
enjoy special moments they may not have been able to experience before.  Help them celebrate life – 
is there any gift more precious at Christmas? 

Whatever gift you choose, you can be sure your gifts will bring health and hope to thousands of 
Victorians! 

How Share the Care works: https://www.everydayhero.com.au/event/SharetheCare2015 

1. You choose your gifts! 
2. You receive a gift card to pass on to your family or friends 
3. Your life-saving care is shared with people in need and delivered through Monash Health. 
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